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BACKGROUND
• California Air Resources Board requires all 

public transit agencies  transition fleets to 
zero-emissions buses by 2040. 

• City received grant awards from the 
Federal Transit Administration’s 5339 Bus 
& Bus Facilities Program.

• Council approved participation with PG&E 
EV Fleet Program for battery-electric bus 
infrastructure. 2
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BACKGROUND



ANALYSIS
• A Design-Build contract expedites project 

delivery by overlapping the design and 
construction phases, reduces project costs, 
and minimizes disputes between designer 
and contractor.

• A selection committee will review proposals 
and make a recommendation to award the 
contract to the consultant providing the best 
value. 4



RECOMMENDATION
• It is recommended by the Department of 

Transportation and Public Works that the 
Council, by resolution, approve the use of 
the Design-Build method of procurement 
for certain infrastructure for the CityBus 
Electrical Vehicle Fleet Electrification 
Project.
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